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	 Dr. J. Ryan Garber’s new work, 
titled Evolving Reflections for 
Alto Saxophone and Piano, was 
premiered  July 29 at the 2022 Delta 
Omicron Conference July 29. Garber 
accompanied  the saxophone soloist, 
Dr. Richard Scruggs, in this initial 
performance. 
	 The work was the latest created 
through the Dr. Thor Johnson 
Memorial Commission, honoring the 
late national patron.
	 Currently organist/choirmaster 
and composer-in-residence at 
All Saints’ Episcopal Church in 
Morristown, Tennessee, Garber 
also teaches music courses 
at Walters State Community 
College. Previously he taught 
music composition/theory, organ 
and bassoon at Carson-Newman 

University for eight years, where 
he was an associate professor 
and recipient of the excellence in 
teaching/leadership and creativity 
awards. 

	 Here are the students who received grants for the academic year 2022-2023. The Foundation is accepting its 
applications for educational grants for 2023-24, and these awards will be announced early in the fall. A list of the grants 
may be downloaded from the Foundation website at www.dofoundation.org. 

Would you like to help? Please use the form on page 3 to donate to the Foundation’s Principal Fund.

	 As a composer he has 
received recognition from multiple 
organizations including the 
“Composer of the Year” award 
from the Tennessee Music Teachers 
Association. Garber’s music covers 
most genres and is performed 
regularly in the U.S. and Europe. 
	 Scruggs has performed widely 
in America, Germany, Sweden, 
Poland and the Netherlands as 
soloist and chamber musician in 
concert venues and festivals such 
as Weill Recital Hall at Carnegie 
Hall (New York City), the Alte Oper 
(Frankfurt), Sophiensaal (Munich), 
the Internationale-Ferienkurse flir 
Neue Musik (Darmstadt) and the 
Festival der Seltenen Besetzungen 
(Ludwigsburg). 

Dr. J. Ryan Garber (left) and Dr. Richard Scruggs 
after the premiere of Garber’s new work at the 
2022 Delta Omicron Conference in Norfolk, 

Virginia.
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Contributors to Delta Omicron Foundation’s Campaigns
	 The following persons and groups have contributed to the Foundation from 
April of 2022 through April of 2023. Monies raised will support scholarships to 
worthy Delta Omicrons and other Foundation projects. Thanks, everyone! 

Delta Omicron Foundation, Inc.
Board of Trustees

Jonny Ramsey
Denton, TX
President

Frances Collyer Gage
Philadelphia, PA
Vice President

Susan Tams
Winfield, WV

Treasurer

Michelle G. Worthing
Kent, OH
Secretary

Claire Kinnaird Keel
Talledega, AL

Jennifer Klafeta
Prospect Heights, IL

Ann Anthony Jones
Bedford, VA

Ex-Officio: 
Kimberly Martin-Boyd

Bloomington, IL
International President

Delta Omicron Fraternity

Emeriti
 

Kay Calfee Wideman
Griffin, GA

President Emeritus

Meredith Dugan Schoenfeld,
Appleton, WI

Trustee Emeritus

Update on Pathways Project: 

Members of the Denver Children’s Choir.

Sandra Carnahan
Connie Dowling
Gloria Ottun Engstrom
Jennifer Klafeta
Georgia and John Kleinheksel
Frederica Kushner
Jonny and Darhyl Ramsey

Meredith Schoenfeld
Michelle Worthing
Reba A. Will Foundation
Zeta Alpha of Delta Omicron
Zeta Eta of Delta Omicron
Zeta Sigma of Delta Omicron

	 The Delta Omicron Foundation 
has made donations to three youth-
oriented musical organizations to 
continue its Musical Pathways for 
Youth project. This year’s recipients 
included the Denver Children’s Choir 
in Colorado, the Tune-Up Philly 
program in Pennsylvania and the San 
Diego Youth Symphony in California.

	 With a goal of inspiring, uniting 
and educating children, the Denver 
Children’s Choir provides in-school 
and after-school choral programs 
in select schools and community-
based settings throughout Denver to 
children ages 7-18. These singers have  
diverse cultural and socio-economic 
backgrounds and haveopportunities for 
singers to perform at local schools, in 
concert halls, for organizations, and at 
cultural events each season.
	 “I would like to take this 
opportunity to send a personal note 

This year’s recipients come from Colorado,  
California, and Pennsylvania

of thanks for the recent grant,” said 
Eric Wentz, musical director of the 
choir. “Our program has been steadily 
building back our participation levels 
after COVID, and we are proud to 
report that this season (2022-2023) we 
have over 220 singers enrolled. Next 
year, we hope to grow our outreach 
to more communities in need of 

choral music, with a goal 
of reaching more than 250 
Denver area students with 
our programming.”
	 This season marks the 
11-year anniversary of 
the Community Opus 
Project of the San Diego 
Youth Symphony and 
Conservatory. Over 100 of 

its past musicians are now learning 
in SDYS’ Conservatory programs on 
weekends in Balboa Park, California. 
	 The youth symphony now 
provides after-school instrumental 
music instruction at six sites in the 
Chula Vista Elementary School 
District (CVESD), with the eventual 
goal of building self-sustaining 
programs with a greater sense of 
community ownership. As this 
happens, SDYS will be able to re-

(continued on page 3)
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	 The Delta Omicron Foundation 
has made donations to three youth-
oriented musical organizations to 
continue its Musical Pathways for 
Youth project. This year’s recipients 
included the Denver Children’s Choir 
in Colorado, the Tune-Up Philly 
program in Pennsylvania and the San 
Diego Youth Symphony in California.

	 With a goal of inspiring, uniting 
and educating children, the Denver 
Children’s Choir provides in-school 
and after-school choral programs 
in select schools and community-
based settings throughout Denver to 
children ages 7-18. These singers have  
diverse cultural and socio-economic 
backgrounds and haveopportunities for 
singers to perform at local schools, in 
concert halls, for organizations, and at 
cultural events each season.
	 “I would like to take this 
opportunity to send a personal note 

	 Several gifted composers have 
dedicated saxophone works to Scruggs 
in addition to Garber, including 
Werner Wolf Glaser, Cristian Marina, 
Mark Alan Taggart, Alan Theisen and 
Michael Sidney Timpson. 
	 Also premiered at the same concert 
was the winner of the Fraternity’s 
composition contest, Night Songs III, 
by David Hamilton. The work was 
performed by Augusto Gil, baritone,
and Andrew Johnson, piano.
 	 Members of the Delta Omicron 
Foundation Board of Trustees 
also presided over the traditional 

Foundation luncheon, where 
Foundation history and projects were 
discussed.
	 In addition to these two events, 
members of the Foundation Board 
of Trustees met with the rest of the 
members of the Foundation, who 
are past national officers of Delta 
Omicron.
		

This year’s recipients come from Colorado,  
California, and Pennsylvania

Today’s Gifts are Tomorrow’s Philanthropies
	 For more than sixty years, the Delta Omicron Foundation, Inc. has served the philanthropic purposes of the Delta Omicron 
International Music Fraternity. As a member or friend of the Fraternity, you can help the Foundation increase its giving potential.
	 Consider your gift today! Contributions--cash or pledge, unrestricted or assigned to specific projects--assure the continuity 
and expansion of the Foundation’s philanthropic program. Other means of assistance are:

•	 Giving memorial or recognition gifts (one acknowledgment will be sent for each gift of $10.00 or more)
•	 Assigning the Foundation as beneficiary of an insurance policy (policy should identify the Delta Omicron Foundation, Inc.) 
•	 Perpetuating the name of a donor by establishing a special fund bearing the donor’s name within the Foundation
•	 Making a bequest to the Foundation (bequests should identify the Delta Omicron Foundation, Inc.)

	 Gifts to the Foundation are tax deductible as permitted by law. Consult your tax advisor for information on your own 
situation. Please make your checks payable to the DELTA OMICRON FOUNDATION, INC. (please do not send currency), and 
mail to Susan Tams, Treasurer, Delta Omicron Foundation, Inc., 2 Wynfield Trace, Winfield, WV   25213.

Yes, I want to contribute to the future of music and musicians.

of thanks for the recent grant,” said 
Eric Wentz, musical director of the 
choir. “Our program has been steadily 
building back our participation levels 
after COVID, and we are proud to 
report that this season (2022-2023) we 
have over 220 singers enrolled. Next 
year, we hope to grow our outreach 
to more communities in need of 

choral music, with a goal 
of reaching more than 250 
Denver area students with 
our programming.”
	 This season marks the 
11-year anniversary of the 
Community Opus Project 
of the San The Opus 
Project  of the San Diego 
Youth Symphony and 

Conservatory. Over 100 of its past 
musicians are now learning in SDYS’ 
Conservatory programs on weekends 
in Balboa Park, California. 
	 The youth symphony now 
provides after-school instrumental 
music instruction at six sites in the 
Chula Vista Elementary School 
District (CVESD), with the eventual 
goal of building self-sustaining 
programs with a greater sense of 
community ownership. As this 
happens, SDYS will be able to re-

Musical Pathways
from Page 2
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allocate resources to where other 
needs exist in CVESD.
	 Tune Up Philly, a program of the 
Philadelphia Youth Orchestra Music 

Institute, focuses on true community 
change, with musical instruction 
offered within the most underserved 
communities/demographics of any 
Philadelphia area programming.
Opportunities are given for students 
to perform in locations both within 
students’ neighborhoods and elsewhere 
in high-profile Philadelphia venues.
	 Future plans for the Musical 
Pathways for Youth project of the 
Delta Omicron Foundation include 
continued gifts to organizations 
supported in the past and discovery of 
new recipients with similar aims and 
purposes. See the form below to assist 
with this worthy project.

Here is my contribution of $_______________, designated as follows:
	 	 Grants and Awards (Principal Fund)	   Named fund (specify)______________________	
	 	 Petzold-Collyer Piano Maintenance	   Other__________________________________	
	 	 Musical Pathways for Youth	

This is a    memorial or    gift honoring 			 
	 Please send an acknowledgment to (name and address):		
		

Donor’s Name (as it should appear in donor listings)___________________________________________________________
  I prefer to remain anonymous in lists of donors.

  My check is enclosed.       PayPal or Credit Card (Please visit www.dofoundation.org online and click on Make a Gift.)

Address______________________________________________________________________________________________
City______________________________________________ State__________ Zip__________________________________
Delta Omicron Chapter (if applicable)______________________________________________________________________
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Glimpses of the 2022 Delta OmicronConference


